Hey folks,

We hope you had a good hunting season and are looking forward to the spring Turkey season.  February is the month to start thinking of land management practices such as burning and tree thinning.  In my opinion, burning is one of the most important tools you have at your disposal.  Burning keeps the browse below 3 feet, which is within reach of deer, and stimulates forbs and browse production for both deer and turkey.  Burning should be implemented in late February into March before green up.  Then turkey season starts.  Turkeys will flock to a fresh burn to take advantage of new plant growth and clean ground to scratch for insects and seeds.  

February is also the start of your management goals for the upcoming season.  You need to decide what worked and increase them and what did not work and change them!

Pull your soil samples if you have not done so and lime now for spring and fall.

Decide what you are going to plant this spring, learn as much as you can about the crops you wish to plant, and make sure the seed is available:  

If you are planting for bow season make sure you do not plant too early!  Plants should mature out as late as possible.  The worst stress times on deer is August thru October when everything in the woods is drying up and hard mast such as acorns have not fallen yet.  You want your plants such as soybeans and cowpeas to be green well into October to provide green forage and bow hunting opportunities.

It is time for quail enthusiasts to plant Ragweed and Partridge peas!  These seeds need to be planted early due to the hard seed coats that must be broken down by the weather. These seeds can lay dormant for 50+ years and not germ out until there is a soil disturbance such as fire or disking.  Plant 3-5 lbs to the acre for establishment.  Each year these reseeding annuals will get thicker.  You should have to plant only one time and require very little maintance.  These plants require no fertilizers or chemicals and are very drought tolerant.  The seeds may be expensive but you will have to plant only one time!  Not all seeds will come up the first year due to their hard seed coat.  Both Ragweed and Partridge peas respond well to fire and disking, though they are not required every year.  Both provide clean understory and abundant insects for Quail and Turkeys!

So remember folks, February to October is the time frame to implement your entire habitat needs.  So get out there, get busy, and let me know if you have any specific management questions.

Thanks, 

Steve Payne
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